Hot Line Number 13-14 September 2017

New Members

Kevin McKay 0274 325 977 kevinmckay220@xtra.co.nz 1st yr Gordon Archer 359 4305 nodrogarch@hotmail.com 1st yr Carol Dawe 330 8787 or 027 511 3821 cdawe@xtra.co.nz 27 yr Brad Sinclair 021 455 740 suburbanearth@gmail.com 1st yr Rachel Davies 027 388 4101 murrayandrachel@live.com 10th yr Dean Johnstone 0220686226 kiwideanjohnstone@gmail.com 5th yr Paul (Walls) Franks 0210851815 thisshouldbefun48@yahoo.com 4th Gordon Morrison 021173 4422 gordon.marie@xtra.co.nz 3rd yr

Programme amendments

Page 42 - Bill Lawton - Home phone: 981 2504 Mobile: 027 974 1620 Page 6 - Women's Triples - Barryandgaye@xtra.co.nz

Opening Day

The Opening of the new season went well with a good turnout of members who enjoyed catching up with friends. President Alan Bryce welcomed everyone and introduced Lianne Dalziel, The Mayor of Christchurch, our Patron, who officially opened the 2017-2018 season, and Club Captain, Peter Doell raised the flag.

New members were welcomed and those present were introduced Programme Books are available in the club foyer, remember to pick up your 2017-2018 Membership card

Mike Small (Selectors) spoke on the need to complete and return the blue (men) and green Interclub forms by the end of this week so the selectors know how many teams to enter in each competition. Put your forms in the mail box by the office door in the Club Foyer.

Kevin Smith (Match Committee) spoke about the Club competitions - lists are in the Match rooms - put your names up, and join in as there are competitions for everyone including beginners.

Names need to be in by this Friday for the first Festival Bowls tournament of the season beginning on Saturday 16th

Mort Young is the person to contact regarding Club shirts and other club clothing. Mort's number: 379 6254

New Season Trophy - Saturday 16 September - 1.30 pm

Entries close for this event at 5.00 pm on Friday 15 September.

Entry sheets are in the respective match rooms, or entries can be made on the Club's website www.burnsidebowlingclub.com or by ringing

Ken Wilson-Pyne at 3582457. We need the entries by Friday so that we can prepare the score cards and find extra players if necessary.

Entry fee of \$3.00 pp. Dress – whites preferred but mufti ok.

Register at Office window by 1.20 pm.

Festival Bowls format will suit all members and make for an enjoyable afternoon. The forecast is variable but improving. Any rain will affect the greens playability. Assume the event is on unless you hear differently through the web site or by phone! Fingers crossed – Ken WP

























Bowls New Zealand Tower Club of the Year 2017

Greens status

A note from the Greens Superintendent - the greens will not be open for club day on Friday 15th as scheduled in the hand book.

I am pleased to advise however that 2 greens will be open for club day on Saturday 16th.

This is weather dependent of course.

For Sale

Near new 2017 bowls Henselite Dreamline XG Midnight Blue Size 4H Gripped. Offers over \$500 accepted. Please contact Joy Judd on 3587601 or 0211897731

World Deaf Bowls

We have a request from the Deaf Association for a person to assist with the "Secretarial communications" leading up to and including their tournament 8th International Tournament over 14 days in Jan 2019. Anyone interested should contact Alan Bryce.

Golden Oldies Lawn Bowls

The organisers of the April 2018 event have come up with additional packages to cater for Lawn Bowlers. https://www.christchurchgoldenoldies.com/sports/lawn-bowls/

Recruitment Flyers

Combine a walking exercise with a helping hand for the club – Flyers are available at the club foyer for delivery around our catchment area. Your assistance in getting these Flyers delivered would be much appreciated.

Congratulations from Bowls New Zealand

Dear Alan,

I would like to acknowledge and congratulate Burnside Bowling Club on winning the Tower Club of the Year Award for the 2016/2017 season.

Burnside Bowling Club's key areas for development in your strategic plan namely leadership, resources and facilities, player and coach development, people and the game are commendable as is your achievement of reaching Gold Check Club and Bowls NZ Partner Club status.

The Bowls NZ National Awards recognise and honour those who have made outstanding contributions to the bowls community. Congratulations on this fantastic achievement, I look forward to working with you in the upcoming season.

I also look forward to presenting this award on the 5/6 th October and visiting the club.

Mark Cameron – CEO

Social Evening



Tickets to Ethel & Bethel, the Bingo Babes, are selling now. There are only 140 tickets in total, so get your group organised quickly to secure your seats! The evening should be lots of fun and those who have already experienced their show are keen to see them again.

Friday 13 October (Black Friday), 6.30pm (Happy Hour), 7.30pm show starts. Tickets are selling for \$20 pp and are available from the Club Office or email theclub@burnsidebowlingclub.com to request tickets.

From the desk of the Editor

May the sun shine on your back and the greens run hard and fast.